I wish to thank the SRS for the travelling bursary I was awarded to help fund my attendance to the Radiological Society of North America(RSNA) annual meeting in November 2018.

The RSNA annual meeting is the largest international radiology meeting, taking place annually in Chicago, USA. It combines the latest cutting edge research with the latest industry developments.
My main area of interest is breast radiology and therefore my highlights were in this field. I found the research sessions concerning contrast enhanced mammography and the most recent applications for this technology; such as ‘Quantitative Objective Evaluation of Contrast-Enhanced Spectral Mammogram in Predicting Response to Neo-Adjuvant Chemotherapy: A Comparative Study with RECIST 1.1 and Combined Evaluation Methods ‘particularly interesting. 

It was also very enlightening to be able to compare and contrast the healthcare systems in the USA with the UK and Europe. This is most apparent during the sessions discussing controversies of breast screening. In the UK there is an increasing emphasis on improving specificity i.e. the number of women recalled from screening for further assessment who ultimately do not have cancer. In the USA this is far harder to address as there is no national screening program so radiologists may not have previous imaging for comparison and there is a greater emphasis and fear of litigation should a very subtle cancer be missed.
I enjoyed and benefitted from attending hands-on workshops using contrast-enhanced mammography, tomosynthesis, breast MRI and automated breast ultrasound. It was very useful to gain additional experience of these technologies and discuss this with experts from around the globe.

My oral presentation was a study designed to determine if baseline mammographic and ultrasound (US) features in patients receiving neoadjuvant chemotherapy (NACT) are associated with metastasis free survival (MFS). We demonstrated that across the whole cohort skin involvement on baseline was associated with metastasis development, interesting there was no correlation with imaging tumour size. There were a higher number of correlates in the HER2+ group; including mammographic micro-calcification and US posterior shadowing. This prognostic information could aid patient treatment selection and counselling.
The meeting over-all has been very beneficial to my career development, both as an academic working towards an M.D. in breast imaging and as a radiology trainee, I would thoroughly recommend it to others considering attending.
